
CEPP Minutes for Meeting of Nov. 27, 2001

Members present: Sandy Baum (Chair), John Berman, John Brueggemann, Pat Fehling, Frank Gonzalez,
Doug Humphrey, Mike Meguerdichian, Pat Oles, Linda Simon (minutes), Janet Sorenson

Sandy began by identifying CEPP’s goals for the rest of the semester: formulating a statement about the
Strategic Plan and writing a progress report on the question of distance learning.

To that end, we discussed a list of points distilled from our inquiries into the Strategic Plan, starting from
the last point and moving up.

1. Technology: should technology be at the forefront of pedagogy? We agreed that technology in itself is
not a “good,” but that faculty should be given support for learning technology, attending conferences
and workshops, and considering ways to integrate technology, where appropriate, into their pedagogy.
Applying this question to faculty hiring, John Berman said that criteria for teaching should be a CAPT
issue. We concluded, though, that we would like the Strategic Plan changed to read that technology is a
tool for learning, and not a primary tool for learning.

2. Liberal Studies: Janet suggested that we go through the catalogue and ascertain which programs or
courses represent interdisciplinarity; John Berman said that Sue Bender could give us an overview of
interdisciplinary programs. We agreed that this information would be helpful to begin a conversation
about interdisciplinarity, whether we want to maintain what we have, or whether we want to put more
resources into such programs.  Sandy suggested that the cutback of the LS program may not reflect a
lack of commitment to interdisciplinarity, but may reflect the distribution of such courses throughout
the curriculum, not represented only by LS.

3. Faculty hiring: CEPP would like the College to support interdisciplinarity through discipline-based
faculty.  We discussed whether new hiring should be connected to reduced teaching load. Sandy
suggested that more faculty lines could free up faculty to do better what we’re struggling to do now.
Janet suggested a stronger statement: if we don’t have new lines we won’t be able to deliver the
programs that we have now and to meet our goals. Frank noted that more has been required of us in the
last ten years (publications, service, increased criteria for tenure and promotion) without any reduction
in teaching load. John Brueggemann suggested that faculty hiring should be the lead item of any
statement CEPP makes about the Strategic Plan, but asked for concrete information about the costs of
faculty lines. John Berman said that 27 faculty lines would be needed to give us a 15-credit teaching
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